



KYS Department of English

Quarter II Examination

Student's name:.....

Sex: Male ☐ Female ☐

Class:...../Grade: **Beginner Eng-File**

Teacher's name:

Date:/...../.....

Time allowance: 60 mn

40

Reading

Table code:

Reading

Table code:

Passage 1

My family

Hi! My name's Leon Binet and I'm from Basel in Switzerland. I'm not from France – I'm Swiss! I have a big family. My father's name is Gordon and he's 50. My mother is 45. Her name's Anna and she's very nice.

My mother's Scottish, but her mother and father are Italian. They're from Milan. I have three sisters. Their names are Rosie, Julia, and Valeria. Valeria is an Italian name. Rosie is 26. She's tall and her hair is black. She's married. Her husband's name is Tom and he's very tall. Julia and Valeria are 24, but Julia is tall and her hair is short, and Valeria is short and her hair is long!

We have a big, new house and an old car. It's slow and cheap, and very small! But it's OK! My mother and father are very short!

Me? Well, I'm 21, I'm not tall, and my hair is short and brown. I'm not married. My girlfriend's name is Chloë. She's tall and she has short, dark hair. She's French, and she's very nice, too!

1 Read the text and match the names in the box with the descriptions.

Anna Chloë Gordon Julia ~~Leon~~ Rosie Tom Valeria

Example: He's short, 21, and Swiss. Leon

- 1 She's tall and French and she has short hair. _____
- 2 She's short and Scottish, but her mother's Italian. _____
- 3 She's tall, 26, and married. _____
- 4 He's short and 50. _____
- 5 She isn't tall and she isn't married. _____
- 6 He's tall and he's married. _____
- 7 She's 24 and tall. _____

7

2 Read the text again and complete the answers to the questions.

Example: **A** What is Leon's last name?

B It's Binet.

- 1 **A** Where is Leon from?
B He's from _____.
- 2 **A** What is Leon's father's name?
B It's _____.
- 3 **A** How old is Leon's mother?
B She's _____.
- 4 **A** Where is Anna's mother from?
B She's from _____.

- 5 **A** What are Julia's sisters' names?
B Their names are _____.
- 6 **A** What is Rosie's husband's name?
B His name is _____.
- 7 **A** Is their car fast and expensive?
B No, it's _____.
- 8 **A** Where is Leon's girlfriend from?
B She's from _____.

8

Passage 2

Flatmate wanted

Hi. Are you a woman between 18 and 29 years old? Do you want to live in a nice flat with a nice flatmate? Do you want to live with a small dog?

My name is Amy Watson and I live here in Manchester. I want a flatmate to share my new flat. I'm 24 years old. I'm not married and I don't have children. I have a small, brown dog. Her name's Susie.

The kitchen in the flat is very big, and I eat breakfast and dinner at home. I eat lunch at work with my friends. I don't eat meat and at the weekend I always have a big breakfast.

I work for a British company and I go to work every morning at 8.00. I come home at 7.00 in the evening. I have my lunch at a quarter to one in a restaurant with my friends from the company. Then, I go for a walk in the park. I stay at home every evening and read or watch TV. I listen to music, too.

I get up early on Saturdays and go to the park. I run there. On Sundays, I see friends and family, or go to London.

I speak Japanese and French, but not Spanish. A flatmate from France, Switzerland, or Japan would be great! My phone number is 07835 541752 and my email address is amy@email.co.uk.

1 Read and Choose the correct answer to the questions.

Example: How old does Amy want her flatmate to be?

- A. under 20 years old ☐ B. under 30 years old ☒ C. under 40 years old ☐

- 1 What is Amy's surname?
A. Watons B. Waston C. Watson
- 2 Who lives with Amy?
A. her mother B. her dog C. her children
- 3 What does Amy eat at home?
A. breakfast and lunch B. lunch and dinner C. breakfast and dinner
- 4 Who does Amy have lunch with?
A. her sister B. her flatmate C. her friends
- 5 Where does Amy work?
A. in a school B. in an office C. at a restaurant
- 6 What time does Amy have lunch?
A. 12.15 B. 12.30 C. 12.45
- 7 Where does Amy eat lunch?
A. in a restaurant B. at work C. in the park
- 8 What time does Amy come home from work?
A. 6.00 B. 7.00 C. 8.00
- 9 What does Amy do on Sundays?
A. She sees friends and family. B. She watches TV. C. She listens to music.
- 10 What language does Amy speak?
A. French B. Canadian C. Spanish

10

Passage 3

In business with dad

George Wright and his wife Diane are from Edinburgh, but they live in London with their daughters Gina and Alice, and their son Jack. Gina is 21 and Alice is 22. Jack is 19.

George has a big coffee shop in London. Customers drink coffee, tea, and hot chocolate. They eat sandwiches and read newspapers and magazines. The sandwiches are very good. They are big and they are cheap. George isn't the only person in his family in the restaurant business. He has two business partners and they are his daughters!

Gina works in the kitchen. Alice is good with people. She speaks to the customers. Gina and Alice always work long days. They start work at 7.15 in the morning and they finish late at night. They usually eat breakfast, lunch, and dinner at work.

George's son is a university student and he doesn't want to work in the coffee shop. He wants a job in an office. He doesn't live near the coffee shop, but he works there sometimes on weekends.

1 Read the text. Complete the sentences with the correct name or names.

Example: George and Diane are from Edinburgh.

- 1 _____ is Diane's husband.
- 2 _____ is Gina's sister.
- 3 _____ work in the coffee shop.
- 4 _____ works in the kitchen.
- 5 _____ doesn't live near the coffee shop.
- 6 _____ works at the coffee shop on weekends.

6

2 Read and Choose the correct answers.

Example: What is George's surname?

A. Wright ☒ B. Alice ☐ C. Diane ☐

- 1 Where do George and Diane live?
A. in Edinburgh B. in London C. in a shop
- 2 How old is Alice?
A. 12 B. 20 C. 22
- 3 How many children do George and Diane have?
A. one B. two C. three
- 4 What do people drink in George's coffee shop?
A. coffee and hot chocolate B. tea and beer C. coffee and juice
- 5 What do people eat in George's coffee shop?
A. sandwiches B. fruit C. chocolate
- 6 Who are George's business partners?
A. his three children B. his daughters C. his wife
- 7 What does Gina do in the coffee shop?
A. works in the kitchen B. reads newspapers C. talks to people
- 8 When does Alice start work?
A. at 7 o'clock B. at a quarter to seven C. at a quarter past seven
- 9 Where does Jack want to work?
A. in the coffee shop B. in an office C. at a university

9
